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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

October 27, 1953

IN THE MATTER OF:

The Justis Gas Pool, in Lea County,

New Mexico, said operators and inter-
ested persons being called upon to

show cause at respective special hear-
ing beginning at 9:00 A. M. on October
27, 1953, why Order No. R-375, Justis
Gas Pool as amended at such respective
hearing should not be effective and in
{gél force and effect as of November 1,

3.

Case No. 589

S St Seass? S S Vaesd? Vst st Vst gt

BEFORE:

E. S. (Johnny) Walker, Commissioner of Public Lands
R. R. Spurrier, Secretary, 0Oil Conservation Commission

(See transcript in Case No. 583 for register of
attendance and appearances.)

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS
MR. SPURRIER: Meeting will come to order, please. Let
the record show that the advertisement has been read in Case No.
589. Does anyone have any testimony to offer in Case 589?
MR. A. L. HILL: If the Commission please, A. L. Hill,
El Paso Natural Gas Company. We would like to offer some brief
testimony in this case, and will call Mr. Woodruff as a witness,

please.




F. NORMAN WOODRUFF

having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. HILL:

Q Would you state your name for the record?

A My name is F. Norman Woodruff.

Q You are the same Mr. Woodruff that testified in hearings
here yesterday, involving some of the other pools, are you not?

A I am.

Q Have you made a study of the Justig: pool, with the idea
of determining what in your opinion is the best proration formula
to be used in that pool?

A T have.

Q Would you express what your thoughts are on that?

A Yes, sir, I would recommend for the Justig pool a pro-
ration formula of 100 percent acreage times deliverability, with
the deliverability being the same deliverability as previously
described by me. I would like to very briefly go into the status
of the field as to the number of wells. There are four wells in
the Justis- pool, all of which are connected to E1l Paso Natural
Gas Company, as shown by the July, 1953 Engineering Committee's
report. We find in this field that pressures of‘the wells are
essentially the same., We believe that by utilization of the fac-
tors prescribed that we will approach as near an equitable distri-
bution of allowable as can be effective.

Q Mr. Woodruff, you heard Mr. Wiederkehr's testimony this
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morning, I believe, and concerning the possibility of using the
1953 four-point back pressure test for calculating an initial de-
liverability for use, we might say, in the first proration period,
assuming they wish to put proration into affect immediately, and
then thereafter the annual deliverability test. What are your
thoughts on that matter?

A I agree with Mr. Wiederkehr!s approach in this matter, but
wish to take issue to a certain extent with Mr. Macey in his state-
ment concerning the accuracy of the test taken. It is probably
realized, I think, by all people that take tests, that a person
that knows what he is doing can have a potential test.That is one
of the major reasons why I thought we should stay away from the
potential test in the field under consideration. I wish to submit
to the Commission, however, that if I might refer back to the
Jalco pool which we have just passed, that -~ I mean, the Langmat
pool -~ of the 191 wells El1 Paso is connected to 178 of these
wells., Of these wells, El Paso owns only two wells, we haven't
too much of a row to hoe for ourselves, if you stop and realize
that. Of these 178 wells, it is my understanding we take all of
the potentiai tests, we take them to the best of our ability under
recognized procedures for taking four-point back pressure tests.

I believe that to the best of our ability we have submitted good
potential tests, and there are those wells, due to their low
pressure, that you cannot take the pote.itial test on, you cannot
withdraw the well down far enough possibly to unload liquid ac-

cumulation in the well bore, or get more than one or two points.
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I contend such a well is a restricted well, regardless of po-
tential, deliverability, or any other type factor taken into
consideration.

Q Isn't it true that before El Paso conducts the four-point
tests on these particular wells, that the operator of the well,as
well as the Commission, are given notice, and sufficient notice
to enable them to have 2 representative witness the tests if they
so desire?

A That is right, the schedule is submitted to the Commission,
prior to taking of the annual back pressure test. It is my
thought that except possibly for those wells where back pressure
tests are known not to be good, that the deliverability calculat-
ed from the back pressure test taken could be utilized until such
time as actual deliverability tests taken, and I have proposed to
be taken, and I believe you would get a comparable figure between
all wells. I do not believe it will be as good a comparable
figure as the deliverability test recommended, but I do think
that it will approach equity in these fields.

Q Do you have anything further to say on this?

4 T believe not.

MR. SPURRIER: Does anyone have a question of the witness?
MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, representing Samedan 0il
Corporation.

CROSS EXAMINATION

By MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Woodruff, you referred back to the Langmat, and I
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believe it is your testimony that you own only two wells, is that

correct?

A That is my understanding,

Q Does E1 Paso, or any of its subsidiaries, own any proven,
undeveloped acreage in the Langmat pool?

A Not to my knowledge.

Q Do you know, or don't you?

A I do not know.

Q You do not know. That is all,

MR. SPURRIER: Anyocne else?
By MR. MACEY: |

Q In connection with the well tests that El Paso takes for
the operator, you actually go out there and make the tests them-
gelves, and after the test is completed, what do you do then, do
you make the actual calculation for the operators?

A That is my understanding, that we make the calculations.

Q You sign the forms?

A May I ask someone here that would be more familiar with
our actual making of the forms and of the tests papers? I under-
stand we do not sign the tests.

You do make the calculations though?

We do make the calculations, do we not?

MR. WRIGHT: I don't know, we submit that to the operator.

MR. MACEY: You submit the basic test information to the
operator and let him make the calculations?

MR. WRIGHT: I believe that is right.
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Q In other words, it is up to the operator to correctly

interpret the information that you got and make the calculations,
isn't that correct?

A I seem to be corrected to that affect, Mr. Macey.

Q Then if the operator made any mistakes in the calculations,
and the calculations are pretty involved, are they not?

A Yes, they are.

Q The result would tend to be alittle haywire?

A That is entirely possible. May I have one moment for con-
sultation with Mr. Baulch?

{Off the record.)

A T wish to advise the Commission that El Paso does make a
calculation of back pressure tests on all the wells to which it
is connected; such information is submitted to the operators if
they so desire the information, and the actual result of our tests
it is up to the operator, I understand, himself, to submit to the
Commission a test and it may be the results of our test or his
own calculation, We do have available, however, our own calcula-
tions of back pressure tests on all wells to which we are connect-
ed and should the Commissiorn desire the use of such tests, we will
‘be happy to supply them to the Commission.

Q (By Mr. Macey) In connection with that, Mr. Woodruff,
if I told you I had seen a copy of those figures for 1952, and
compared them with the actual back pressure tests that had been

submitted to the Commission and found there was considerable
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variation due to not to your calculations probably the operator's
calculations, could you argue with me about it?

A No, sir. As you said, the calculations are rather com-
plicated and the person not knowing what he is doing could mess
them up. 1 consider we have competent personnel and I believe
our tests will be as good tests, the result of the tests would be
as good as could be obtained.

Q I don't want you to think I am putting any reflections
upon your method of taking the tests, or your computations. I
am talking about the operators themselves.

A I can't vouch for anyone except ourselves,

MR. MACEY: That is all.

A My discussion of the potential test is just to point out
possibly more clearly to the Commission it may be possible in
your judgment to calculate a deliverability in the very near fu-
ture, which could be utilized in an allocation formula until such
time as the actual deliverability test, as proposed, could be
taken. I believe that the potential, the deliverability test as
calculated from the potential test would be representative, though
not as accurate as that proposed.

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone e¢lse? If not, the witness may be
excused. Any more testimony to be presented in this case?

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, if the Commission
has no objection, I would like to ask Mr. Stanley some questions.

(Witness sworn)




STANLEY JOHN STANLEY

having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Would you state your name, please?

A My name is Stanley John Stanley, engineer for the 0Oil
Conservation Commission.

Q Mr, Stanley, in connection with your duties for the 0il
Congervation Commission, have you ..had any occasion to study the
provisions of Rule Five as it now appears in the Commission Order
No. R-356?

A I have studied the rule, and, furthermore, was Secretary
to the Advisory Committee when it was drawn up, the rules.

Q You are familiar with the provisions of that rule?

A I am.

Q Have you had occasion, Mr. Stanley, in connection with
your official duties, to study the application of this rule to
the fields involved in these hearings?

A Yes, sir, I have. In accordance with Rule 511, "no gas
well shall be given an allowable until Form C~104 and C-110 are
filed, together with a plat showing the acreage attributed to said
well, and the locations of all wells on the lease." We therefore,
in our Hobbs office, have to date received Fcrm C-104 and C-110,
and also some gas plats showing the acreage attributed to said
gas wells., Furthermore, I have chosen at randdm a few of the

plats submitted to our office, and have shown the configuration as
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shown on the board, and shown as Exhibits one through five inclu-
sive.

Q Are those actual plats which have been filed with your
office for proposed units?

A Yes, sir, they are, and the plat's acreage is not in one
particular field, it is a cross-section through all the different
gas wells under question at the present tTime.

Q Would you explain those exhibits to the Commission, please?

A Now, the area outlined in red shows you the acreage that
is attributed to gas wells, which is defined on these rough sketch-
es as a red dot. In this particular well, this well is approxi-
mately in the center of 160 acres in the Northwest quarter of the
section. However, they also contribute 80 acres in the north
half of the Northeast quarter of that section, and it shows you
a drainage pattern which I don't think is applicable in that par-
ticular case.

In a similar, in exhibit two, exhibit three is more or
less in line, I feel, remaining on the same 160 acres, excludes
the 40 acres in the Northeast quarter or the Southeast quarter of
the 4O acres.

Q In connection with Exhibit Three, is there any danger of
that form being isolated?

A I believe there is, if no effort is made to unitize the
particular 40 acres in question. Exhibit Four is along 320 acres
in the East half of the section, showing the location of the well
being approximately in the southeast quarter of the Southeast

quarter of the section. Now, in this particular case, I have
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not studied it further, but assuming, hypothetically, there will

be a well draining 160 acres to the south of it, and a well with
an acreage factor of 160 acres directly east of it, and with this
allowable of 300, and attributed to 320 acres, I think there will
ke an unequitable drainage pattern in that particular case. In
Section Five, the section lines are crossed, showing the position
of the well, which is not anywhere near the central pattern of
drainage, and, furthermore, we have in this particular case, the
section line is crossed, it creates another problem of attributing
acreage in the entire section to the south, this acreage is in
section five and crossing the black line here shows the 40 acres
which is in Section Eight.

Q All are proposed to be attributed to that well?

A That one well,

Q Is that well located in a situation under normal condi-
tions to drain the acreage attributed to it?

A I don*t think so.

Q Do you have any opinion as to the application of this rule
as to developed and undeveloped fields?

A In the case of a developed field, whether the Commission
uses a straight acreage factor or a deliverability factor is used,
‘I feel that a unit of proration should be 160 acres, or 158 acres
to 162 acres as outlined in these rules. It should be in the
form of a square, a legal subdivision by the United States Geologi-
cal Survey, or a quarter section, and any acreage that is dedicater

to the 160 acres should only be granted by the Commission through
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due notice and hearing. Now, in tlie particular case of an unde-
veloped fielid, I bclieve that 220 acres, or the maximum of 6400
acres would AdArain a particular well. If that particular well was
initially initiated on that acreage pattern, or orderly developed
in that fashion, I am not opposed to 640, but I am opposed to any-
thing that is greater than 160 acres in all the gas fields in
question at che present time.

Q Do you believe--is it ycur opinion that the modification
of Rule Eight as you propose it would serve to protect correlative
rights? |

A I think it would.

MR. KELLAHIN: That is all the questions I have.
MR. SPURRIER: Does anyone have a question of Mr. Stanley?

MR. KELLAHTN

ne

I would like to offer in evidence Exhibits
One through Five, presented by Mr. Stanley.
MR. SPURRIER: Without objection they will be admitted.

CROSS EXAMINATION

By MR. STAHL:

Q Just a couple of questions, Mr, Stanley. I believe you
testified that you think these five exhibits are representative of
unfair or unequitable drainage patterns, is that right?

A Well, I have, and I would like to modify that statement
that I think if we remain on 160 acres, any form of legal sub-
division, I think in some of these cases it would be unequitable

drainage.
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Q

eagy one to talk about, would you propose that in Exhibit Four

Well, for example, Exhibit Four, that being a reasonably

that a well should be drilled in the northwest--excuse me, the
northeast yuarter?

A Yes, sir, I do.

Q In order to effectively drain that area?

A Provided, of course, there are other wells on 160 acres
adjoining that tract, but even so, I do believe in the northeast
quarter of that particular section there should be a well in that
producing horizon.

Q In the fields those five exhibits represent, do you feel
a well can drain more than 160 acres?

A I think it can.

Q@ But, it is your position that there should be a well to
each 160 acre tract, even though a well might drain more than 160
acres?

A Yes, sir.

Q Doesnt't that mean that the operators will have to spend
more money in drilling additional wells that they might not have
to if only effective drainage figured as a criterion --

A (Interrupting) Not necessarily. I think if you study the
ownership map, our gas’proration>is largely going to be dependent
upon an oil-gas pools. In many instances there are already wells
in the majority, already wells producing oil, and it is contemplat
ed by all the operators to perforate the pipe in oil-gas bools’and
the area in question is one that was started in 1928 from the firs

drilling of an o0il well in the Jal area, and due to the past rules

- 12 -




in past experiences, most of the gas wells in this particular area
have been completed on 160 acres, and, therefore, I do not think
there would be too much involved in the line of expense to the
operator in this particuler case.

Q Am I correct in assuming that motivation for your opinion
is practicality rather than theory?

A Well, I think both. I think it would be practical and I
am not saying you can't establish a greater unit of proration on
160 acres, but only after due notice and hearing.

MR. STAHL: That is all.

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else? Mr, Abbott.

MR. W. G. ABBOTT: W. G. Abbott, Amerada.
By MR. ABBOTT:

Q Stanley, are you proposing that we rewrite this rule
Five of 356, which states that proration units shall be the légal
subdivision in a form of a square, it says that after that a gas
proration unit other than a legal quarter section may be formed
after nctice of hearing by the Commission, or if the Commission
has been furnishedrwaivers from all offsetting operators. Are you
proposing to do away with the waivers?

A Only after due notice and hearing. I think the waivers
apply, and also due notice and hearing.

Q Well, what is your opinion on a long 160 acre unit?

A 'Well, I think that on a long 160 acres,you are talking
about a long section now?

Q Yes.
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A Which occur in the monument.

Q Forty acres wide and a mile long.

A You have some long sections in the monument area, and in
some other areas along township lines, which approximate a section
and a half; and instead of having four 160-acre tracts, they do
have 240, to make it a section and a half.

MR. SPURRIER: Stanley, you misunderstood. He is talking
about four 40's in a row to make what he calls a long quarter sec-
tion.

A I think you should have a hearing, due notice and hearing.

Q You think it will be necessary to have a hearing on it?

A Yes,

Q That would do?

A That is if you have one well on that particular long four
L0t s,

Q That would completely rewrite this rule Five?

A In some instances it would.
MR, CAMPBELL: Jack Campbell for Gulf,
By MR. CAMPBELL:

Q Mr. Stanley, I still don't understand your answer to Mr,
Abbott's question. . Is your objection to the authorization of more
than 160 acres, or to the right to obtain units over 160 acres on
waivers. If you have offset approval, what reason is there for a
hearing even on your discussion of drainage, if your offset opera-
tors don't cbject, it seems it would cause additional hearings.

I see your point on this. As I understood first, it was the
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granting of larger than 160 acres to any one well, do you feel
both are wrong?

A No, I think from a practical standpoint when we first
started gas-oil ratio, that it remain on the legal 160 acres due
to the fact there has been past development on 160 acres. Any
unusual configuration should be considered by the Commission.

Q This rule, as I read it, as to 160 acre proration units--
forgetting for the moment the right to get four of those under
this rule-~but the 160 acre proration unit which is not in the
form of a quarter-quarter section, if it can be obtained by waivers
from all offset operators, what is the--what other reason is there
for having a hearing?

A Well, I think that the case should be outlined showing the
drainage for one, showing the plans of unitization, because that
long quarter section itself might have a direct influence on the
spacing configuration and the balance of the sections.

Q That is true. I assume the Commission would, as they do
in unorthodex locations arrangements, require plats and owner-
ship information with the application. You feel, however, that if
those are furnished, and if you also furnish waivers from offset
operators, and the Commission can see no apparant reason for any
disturbance of the spacing pattern, that you should be able to
obtain it without having to come up for hearing. Can you see any
objection for that, cant't the Commission analyze that on proper
information being furnished?

A I don't know, but I think there are implications that
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should be aired, and which all facts should be presented before
this Commission on that one particular case.

Q Mr. Stanley, you are an employee of the Commission, and
what I am thinking is the fact that once this goes into affect in
these developed gas pools, it is inevitable where pools so far de-
veloped as they are here, you are going to have a tremendous num-
ber of applications for setting up proration units on configuration
not necessarily quarter-quarter sections. It seems to me you woula
do the Commission a favor and the operator too, to set up a satis-
factory protection for operators if you allow it to be done by
waivers under proper circumstances.

A I understand that, but I think in order to start gas pro-
ration, you start on a legal subdivision andthat way I do feelpy

beimg stringent with the rule at the outset will cause unitization
where it will not be if you a:e more lenient.
By MR. MACEY:

Q Mr, Stanley, I wouldlike toask aquestion in regard to, for
instance, Exhibit Three. Let's assume that every offset, with
the exception of the east offset is a sguare 160-acre tract; and
the east o5fBset is the 160 plus that 40; the north offset being
a 120 with an isolated 40 up here. This man in the northeast 40
wouldntt have any say about the starting of an unorthodox unit in
that section, to start with, would he?

A That is right.

Q Vhen this man came in for an unorthodox location, he

would have a say, but might partially be offset, that is offset
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by amgoofy" unit to start with?
A Yes, sir,
Q Therefore, once it starts, never can stop it?
A No, sir,
Q O. K.
By MR. CAMPBELL:

Q Let me ask you one more question. What would a hearing
do to help that situation?

A I think that all people involved in that particular area
would have a chance to voice their opinion, and there may be some
facts brought out before the hearings that would not be brought
out by writing waivers,

Q Isn't that basically the inevitable result of changing a
spacing pattern that has been created over many years though?

A Not under the circumstances.

By MR. STAHL:

Q Mr. Stanley, is this true, irrespective of what formula
may be adopted as a method of allocation?

A I think it has its implication in both a straight acreage
factor and a deliverability factor. I think any unusual configura-
tion has its bad effects in either case.

Q Yourtestimony applies with equal validity with respect
t0=-

A (Interrupting) To each case, you might say. I don't know
what the Commission will do as far as proration of gas, at the

present time, and I think that each one is applicable to deliver-
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ability and acreage.

Q In what you have entitled Exhibit Five, if that unit is
permitted to become 160, if those four quarter quarters are form-
ed into one unit, doesn't that then have a tendency to start in all
directions of throwing everything else off?

A That is right, it certainly has in Section Eight, it
certainly has in Section Five,

Q The only way to correct that is to compound a felony by
having another irregularity somewhere else?

A Not necessarily. I think by being stringent in this case
it might form unitization.In this particular 40 it would be addi-
tive to the northeast quarter of the following sections.

Q I am assuming the quarter quarters in Exhibit Five are
permitted by the Commission to become one unit. In order to
correct that in the offsetting quarter sections, would you not be
forced to either iscolate some quarter-quarter section, or have
another ununiformity?

A We could possibly, yes.

MR. R. G. HILTZ: I would like to ask Mr. Stanley one
question. R. G. Hiltz for Stanolind.
By MR, HILTZ:

Q Referring to your Exhibit Four, Stanley, I want you to
clarify one thing for me. On your remarks, did I understand you
to say in the gas field wé are trying to prorate at this time,
that you would be opposed to allowing an operator to assign, say,

320 acres in that case to that well, even after notice and hearing?
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A Not after notice of hearing, if the Commission decides
they shall allow that 320 after notice of hearing, that is fine.

Q Well, I just wanted to be certain the record reflects
that, that was not what I understood from your statement,

A 1 said at that particular time I wouldn't allow it until
after due notice and hearing, that is my own personal opinion.

By MR. HINKLE:

Q I would like to ask Mr. Stanley a question. Section Five,
as I read the standby rules, provides for the waivers from offset
operators, Let's take Exhibit Number Three there. If you are
going to get waivers and, say, the northeast quarter was divided
into two ownerships, one 80, the south 80 owned by one operator,
and the north 80 by another operator, would you consider that--
who would you consider in that case to be the offset owner that
you would get the waiver from?

A Well, I don't know until after due nqtice arnd hearing,
and all the facts have been brought into the case.

Q My point is, wouldn't you consider, because of the stan-
dard 160 acres, that you would have to get all the owners in an
adjoining 160, rather than just the adjoining offset acreage?

A Why couldnt't you consult the individual that‘owned that
407

Q Because I don't think you are consulting far enough out.
In a sense he is an offset, but it looks to me like you have to
take in consideration the whole 160 in connection with determining

who to get waivers from.
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A I think the waivers should be brought before the Commis-
sion and read in the record and the case analyzed and disposed of
in that manner.

Q The point you wish to make, you think you should have
a_hearing to determine in every irregular case, to determine what
action should be taken.

A Yes, sir, and I think that will have a tendency tc form
unitization and a final analysis and not bring about as many hear-
ings as is contemplated.

Q Would it be possible to have a hearing on each se:tion in
those cases?

A Well, whenever the configuration is so irregular, it re-
quires it, it may be.

By MR. MACEY:

Q Mr. Stanley, with the Eunice, monument, Jalco and Langmat
area in mind, is it perfectly possible for an operator with 80,
or even 160 acres, let!'s take the 80 for example, for it to be
impossible for him to dually complete a well due to the operating
characteristics of a well in that pool?

A Possibly.

Q And if he was, he thought the reserves under that, letts
say, were not adequate to drill a separate well, he would be de-
prived of his right under that?

A That is right.

Q From an economic standpoint, would he not?

A That is right.
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MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else?
By MR. ABBOTT:

Q Getting back to this long 160, it still worries me. You
realize the way this, our Rule 356 is written. Now, if it did
go into effect like this, and we wanted to form a long 160, it
might require 14 waivers just around that 160,

A Yes, sir.

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else? If there are no further
questions, the witness may be excused. Anyone else have any
testimony to offer in this case? If not, we will take the case

under advisement and move on to Case No. 590.

*************

I, MARIANNA MEIER, Court Reporter, do heresby certify that the
foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings was taken by me
on October 27, 1953, that the same is a true and correct record

to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO ¥FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING
CASE NO, 589
ORDER NO, R-375-A

THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL

CONSERVATION COMMISSION ON ITS

OWN MOTION FOR ALL OPERATORS

AND INTERESTED PARTIES IN THE

JUSTIS GAS POOL TO SHOW CAUSE

WHY THE RULES AND REGULATIONS

AS SET OUT IN ORDER R-356, WITH

ANY ESSENTIAL AMENDMENTS,

SHOULD NOT BE PUT INTO EFFECT,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This case came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m., on October 27, 1953,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission',

NOW, on this /d day of Noveraber, 1953, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony adduced, the exhibits
received, the statements of interested parties, the official records of this
Commission and other pertinent data, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given, the Commission has
jurisdiction of this cause.

{2) That the Commission, for the purpose of preventing waste and
drainage, and for the protection of correlative rights, entered Order R-356,
establishing certain general or '""'stand-by'" rules and regulations relating to
the proration of gas well gas, proration units, well spacing, and other related
matters in the gas pools of Eddy, Lea, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New
Mexico, applicable in all cases only after special rules for each gas pool shall
have been promulgated.

{3) That thereafter, after due notice and hearing, Order R-375 was
duly entered by the Commission., Order R-375 adopted the general or 'stand-
by!' rules promulgated by Order R-356 as the Special Rules and Regulations
of the Justis Gas Pool, heretofore established. R-375 was entered pending a
further order in the premises, said order to be entered only after all interes-
ted parties were afforded the opportunity to be heard in the matter,

{4) That as a result of such hearing and in consideration of the
testimony adduced Special Pool rules should be promulgated for the Justis
Gas Pool, heretofore established, described and classified as a gas pool.
That the Special pool rules should approximate the general rules and regulations
promulgated by Order R-356 insofar as the same are applicable to the Justis

Gas Pool, and should conform, generally with the provisional special rules
of Order R-375,
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(5) Thnat in order for the Commission to evaluate and delineate the
actual productive limits of the Justis Gas Pool all operators of oil and gas
wells within the defined limits of the Justis Gas Pool should supply certain
Geological and Reservoir data to the Commission.

(6) That pending further study and orders, the allocation of gas in
the Justis Gas Pool should be calculated on the basis of 100 per cent acreage,
based upon the standard 160 acre proration unit, which unit is limited to a
regular quarter section subdivision of the U. S, Public Land Surveys and
consisting of not less than 158 nor more than 162 acres, substantially in the
forin of a square, with provision for deviation therefrom particularly in cases
of wells heretofore completed where the impracticability of unitization is
apparent.

(7) That an adequate gas well testing procedure should be adopted as
soon as possible so that operators, purchasers and the Commission can de-
termine the fairness and feasibility of an allocation factor for the pool which
employs the factors of deliverability, pressure, or any other factor relating
to gas well productivity,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDJERE™

That Special Pool Rules applicable to the Justis Gas Pool, be and the
same hereby are promulgated and are as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE JUSTIS GAS POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

WELL SPACING AND ACREAGE REQUIREMENTS FOR DRILLING TRACTS, -

RULE 1, Any well drilled a distance of one mile or more from the
outer boundary of the Justis Gas Pool shall be classified as a wildcat well,
Any well drilled less than one mile from the outer boundary of the Justis Gas
Pool shall be spaced, drilled, operated and prorated in accordance with the
Regulations in effect in the Justis Gas Pool,

RULE 2. Each well drilled or recompleted within the Justis Gas
Pool shall be located on a tract consisting of not less than a quarter section
of approximately 160 surface contiguous acres substantially in the form of a
square which shall be a legal subdivision (quarter section) of the U. S. Public
Land Surveys. -

RULE 3. Each well drilled within the Justis Gas Pool shall not be
drilled closer than 660 feet to any outer boundary line of the tract nor closer |
than 330 feet to a quarter-quarter section or subdivision inner boundary nor
closer than 1320 feet to a well drilling to or capable of producing from the
same pool,

RULE 4, The Secretary of the Commission shall have authority to
grant exception to the requirements of Rule 3 without Notice and Hearing
where application has been filed in due form and the necessity for the unor-
thodox location is based on topographical conditions or is occasioned by the
recompletion of a well previously drilled to another horizon.

Applicants shall furnish all operators within a 1320 foot radius of the
subject well a copy of the application to the Commission, ard applicant shall
include with his application a written stipulation that all operators within such
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radius have been properly notified. The Secretary of the Commission shall
wait at least 10 days before approving any such unorthodox location, and shall
approve such unorthodox location only in the absence of objection of any offset
operators, In the event an operator objects to the unorthodox location the
Commission shail consider the matter only after proper notice and hearing.

RULE 5. The provision of Statewide Rule 104 Paragraph (k), shall
not apply to the Justis Gas Pool located in Lea County, New Mexico.

GAS PRORATION

RULE 6. The Commission after notice and hearing, shall consider
the nominations of gas purchasers from the Justis Gas Pool and other rele-
vant data and shall fix the allowable production of the Justis Gas Pool, and
shall allocate production among the gas wells in the Justis Gas Pool upon a
reasonable basis with due regard to correlative rights.

PRORATION UNITS

RULE 7. (a) For the purpose of gas allocation in the Justis Gas Pool,
a standard proration unit shall consist of between 158 and 162 contiguocus
surface acres substantially in the form of a square which shall be a legal sub-
division (qQuarter section) of the U. S. Public Land Surveys; provided, how-
ever, that a gas proration unit other than a legal quarter section may be
formed after notice and hearing by the Commission, or as outlined in Para-
graph (b) . Any allocation unit containing less than 158 acres or more than
162 acres shall be a non-standard unit and its allowable shall be decreased or
increased to that proportion of the standard unit allowable that the number of
acres contained therein bears to 160 acres. Any standard proration unit
consisting of between 158 and 162 contiguous surface acres shall be considered
as containing 160 acres for the purpose of gas allocation.

(b) The Secretary of the Commission shall have authority
to grant an exception to Rule 7 (a) without Notice and Hearing where applica-
tion has been filed in due form and where the following facts exist and the
following provisions are complied with:

1. The non-standard unit consists of less acreage than a
standard proration unit.

2. The acreage assigned to the non-standard unit lies
wholly within a legal quarter section and contains a well capable of producing
gas into a gas transportation facility on the date of this order.

3. The operator receives written consent in the form of
waivers from all operators in the adjoining 160 acre proration units,

GAS ALLOCATION

RULE 8, At least 30 days prior to the beginning of each gas proration
period the Commission shall hold a hearing after due notice has been given,
The Commission shall cause to be submitted by each gas purchaser its '"Pre-
liminary Nominations!' of the amount of gas which each in good faith actually
desires to purchase within the ensuing proration period, by months, from the
Justis Gas Pool. The Cocmmission shall consider the "Preliminary Nomina-
tions! of purchasers, actual production, and such other factors as may be
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deemed applicavle in determining the amount of gas that may be produced
without waste within the ensuing proration period. '"Preliminary Nomina-
tions'" shall be submitted on a form prescribed by the Commaission,

RULE 2, Each month, the Commission shall cause to be submitted
by each gas purchaser its "Supplemental Nominations'" of the amount of gas
which each in good faith actually desires to purchase within the ensuing pro-
ration month from the Justis Gas Pool, The Commission shall hold a public
hearing between the 15th and 20th days of each month to determine the
reasonable market demand for gas for the ensuing proration month, and shall
issue a proration schedule setting out the amount of gas which each well may
produce during the ensuing proration month. Included in the monthly prora-
tion schedule shall be a tabulation of allowable and production for the second
preceding month together with an adjusted allowable computation for the
second preceding month., Said adjusted allowable shall be computed by compar-
ing the actual allowable assigned with the actual production, In the event the
. allowable assigned is greater than the actual production, the allowables
assigned the top allowable units shall be reduced proportionately, and in the

event the allowable assigned is less than the production thenthe allowables
assigned the top allowable units shall be increased proportionately. "Supple-
mental Nominations' shall be submitted on a form prescribed by the Com-
mission.

The Commission shall include in the proration schedule the gas wells
in the Justis Gas Pool delivering to a gas transportation facility, or lease
gathering system, and shall include in the proration schedule of the Justis
Gas Pool any well which it finds is being unreasonably discriminated against
- through denial of access to a gas transportation facility, which is reasonably
capable of handling the type of gas produced by suchk well. The total allowable
to be allocated to the pool each month shall be equal to the sum of the supple-
mental nominations together with any adjustment which the Commaission deems
advisable. The allocation to a pool remaining after subtracting the capacities
of marginal units shall be divided and allocated ratably among the non-margin-
al units in the proportion that the acreage contained in each unit bears to the
total acreage allotted to such ncn-marginal units,

BALANCING OF PRODUCTION

RULE 10. Undermproduction: The dates 7:00 A, M., January 1 and
7:00 A, M., July 1, shall be known as balancing dates and the periods of time
bounded by these dates shall be known as gas proration periods. The amount
of current gas allowable remaining unproduced at the end of each proration
period shall be carried forward to and may be produced during the next
succeeding proration period in addition to the normal gas allowable for such
succeeding period; but whatever amount thereof is not made up within the first
succeeding proration period shall be cancelled, If, at the end of the first
succeeding proration period, a greater amount of allowable remains unpro-
duced than was carried forward as underproduction, the amount carried
forward to the second succeeding period shall be the total underproduction less
the amount carried forward to the first succeeding period.

If it appears that such continued underproduction has resulted from
inability of the well to produce its allowable, it may be classified as a marginal
well and its allowable reduced to the well’s ability to produce.

RULE 11, Overproduction: A well which has produced a greater
amount of gas than was allowed during a given proration period shali have its
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allowable for the first succeeding proration period reduced by the amourt of
such overproduction and such overproduction shall be made up within the first
succeeding proration period, If, at the end of the first succeeding proration
period, the well is still overproduced, it shall be shut in and its current
monthly allowable charged against said overproduction until the well is in
balance. If, at any time, 2 well is overproduced an amount equaling six times
its current monthly allowable, it shall be shut in until it is in balance.

The Commission may allow averproduction to be made up at a lesser
rate than would be :he case if the well were completely shut in upon a showing
at public hearing after due notice that complete shut in of the well would re-
sult in material damage to the well.

GRANTING OF ALLOWABLES -

RULE 12, No gas well shall be given an allowable until Form C-104
and Form C-110 have been filed together with a plat showing acreage attri-
buted to said well and the locations of all wells on the lease.

RULE 13. Allowables to newly completed gas wells shall commence
on the date of connection to a gas transportation facility, as determined from
an affidavit furnished to the Commission (Box 2045, Hobbs, New Mexico) by
the purchaser, or the date of filing of Form C-104 and Form C-110 and the
plat described above, whichever date is the later.

REPORTING OF PRODUCTION

RULE 14, The monthly gas production from each gas well shall be
metered separately and the gas production therefrom shall be submitted to the
‘Commission on Form C-115 s0 as to reach the Commission on or before the
twentieth day of the month next succeeding the month in which the gas was
‘produced. The operator shall show on such report what disposition has been
made of the gas produced. The full production of gas from each well shall
‘be charged against the well's allowable regardless of what disposition has
been made of the gas; provided, however that gas used on the lease for con-
sumption in lease houses, treaters, combustion engines and other similar
lease equipment shall not be charged against the well's allowable.

DEFINITIONS

RULE 15. A gas well shall mean a well producing gas or natural
gas from a common source of gas supply from a gas pool determined by the
Commission.

RULE 16. The term ''gas purchaser' as used in these rules, shall
mean any '"taker' of gas either at the wellhead or at any point on the lease
where connection is made for gas transportation or utilization., It shall be
the responsibility of said "taker' to submit a nomination.

PROVIDED FURTHER that all operators of gas wells shall submit to
the Hobbs office of this Commission (Bnx 2045) on or before January 1, 1954
a copy of either an electtic log or sample log of each well (if available),
whether oil or gas, that they operate within the defined limits of the Jjustis
Gas Pool. Attached to each log shall be a detailed report showing well eleva-
tion, total depth, plug back depth, depth of production string, interval of per-
fcrations and open hole and estimation of formation tops as indicated by the
log. Any operator of any well hereafter completed or recompleted within the
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defined limits of the Justis Gas Pool shall also submit to the Hobbs office of
the Commission, the logs and information detaiied above, within 30 days
following such completion or recompletion,

In the event that the Commission deems it advisable to obtain addi-
tional information from wells producing ou*side the defined limits of the
Justis Gas Pool the Secretary of the Commission is hereby authorized to
issue a directive to operators in order to obtain the desired information.

PROVIDED FURTHER that as soon as possible a testing procedure
for all gas wells shall be adopted by the Commission. Said procedure shall
contain adequate tests in order to determine the feasibility of employing any
well potential, deliverability or pressure factors in allocating gas.

PROVIDED FURTHER that those operators who desire approval of
Commission of gas-oil dual completions under the provisions of Statewide
Rule 112-A should also comply with the provisions of Rules 2, 3 and 4 of this
order before approval will be granted.

PROVIDED FURTHER that in order to inaugurate gas prorationing
and allocation in the Justis Gas Pool on January 1, 1954 the Commission shall
consider the nominations of purchasers for the proration period beginning
January 1, 1954 at the regular hearing of the Commission on November 19,
1953 and shall require each purchaser of gas from the Justis Gas Pool to
submit with each '""supplemental’ nomination a list of the wells and their loca-
tion from which gas is to be purchased commencing January 1, 1954. In
this instance the list of wells shall pertain solely to those wells which are gas
wells and are not on the o0il proration schedule.

PROVIDED FURTHER that in the event an operator has a producing
well on acreage which does not conform to the provisions of Rule 2 or Rule
7 and an exception to Rule 7 is to be requested of this Commission, the
necessary information requested under Rule 12 should be complied with
pending Commission action, In this instance the Proration Manager is
directed to assign to the well only that acreage attribut~*’e ‘o the well lying
within the quarter section upon which the well is located, In the event the

‘unorthodox unit is approved after notice and hearirg and an increase in total
acreage is permitted then the total allowable assigned the well shall be adjus-
ted and made retroactive to the lst day of the proration period or the lst day
the well produced into a gas transportation facility if the well was not pro-

- ductive prior to January 1, 1954,

PROVIDED FURTHER that copies of Form C-115, Monthly Production
"Report, submitted in compliance with Rule 14 shall be distributed by the
operator as follows: Original to Oil Conservation Commission, Box 871,

Santa Fe; two copies to QOil Conservation Commission, Box 2045, Hobbs, New
Mexico.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that nothing in this Order, or Order No.
R-375, heretofore issued by the Commission, shall be construed as re-classi-
fying any well now prorated on the oil proration schedule as a gas well, and
any such reclassification hereafter made shall only be made after due notice
and hearing.
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DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

designated.

'SEAL

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

& poeAl—

EDWIN L, MECHEM, Chairman

R. R, SPURRJER, Member and
Secretary




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF

NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF

CONSIDERING: CASE NO, 589
Order No, R-375

THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL
CONSERVATION COMMISSION ON

ITS OWN MOTION FOR AN ORDER
ESTABLISHING POOL RULES FOR

THE JUSTIS GAS POOL, LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO, SAID RULES BEING CON-
CERNED WITH WELL SPACING, GAS
"PRORATION AND ALLOCATION, PRORATION
'UNITS, POOL DELINEATION AND OTHER
RELATED MATTERS INSOFAR AS THEY
PERTAIN TO THE GENERAL RULES FOR

- GAS PRORATION AS SET FORTH IN ORDER
. NO, R-356 IN CASF 521.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

‘ This case came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a, m, on September 17,

£ 1953, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission of
New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission,"

: #

: NCW, on this a?/f day of September, 1953, the Commission, a

' quorum being present, having considered the statements of interested persons,
“; and the official records of the office and other pertinent data, and being

i fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given, the Commission has
jurisdiction of this cause.

: (2) That production records of gas wells producing within the
- Justis Gas Pool as heretofore designated, classified and defined, indicate
. the necessity for proration of gas-well gas for the prevention of waste and
" the protection of correlative rights,

(3) That Order No, 356, heretofore issued by the Commission, and
containing appropriate general rules relative to gas-well spacing, gas pro-
. ration and gas allocation, appearing to be satisfactorily applicable to the
Justis Gas Pool, should be considered as the special rules and regulations for
- said pool pending further order of the Commission.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That the rules and regulations relating to gas-well spacing, gas
proration and gas allocation, as set out in Order R-356, be, and the same
hereby are made the special rules and regulations of the Justis Gas Pool
pending further order of the Commission after notice and hearing.




2=
Case No. 589
Order No, R-375

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That all parties interested in said Justis Pool and the rules
therefor be, and they and each of them are hereby ordered to show cause
at 9 o'clock a, m, on October 27,1953, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, why the
rules and regulations referred to hereinabove, with any essential amend-

‘ments, shall not be put into effect as of November 1, 1953,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIl. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

-

-

f /f f‘/}\w ‘~—"—-

~

; EDWIN L, MECHEM, Chairman

i
I
i
§
! . Se ' mber
i
1
{

R, Member and Secretary




MEMORANDUM

To: The il Conserva*tion Commission
From: W D. Macey

Subjects Cases 582 through 590: General rules for the prorationing of
gas wn the Jalco, Langmat, Eumont., Arrow, Amanda, Blinebry,
Tublb, Justis and Byers-Queen Gas Pools.

In accordance with Mr. Spurrier's request. foilowing are my recom-
mendations pertaining to the above listed Cases held in Santa Fe, on October 26
through 28. in order to evaluate the basic recommendations the following history
of these ._ases should be observed.

1. The Commission originated hearings on a general four county area
(Lea, Eddy Chaves and Roosevelt Counties) on March 17, 1953 under Case 521.
The purpose of this hearing was to establish means and methods of prorating gas
in this four county area. In April, 1953 this Case was consolidated with Case 245
in accordance with Order No. 264 issued 1n Case 245. (Case 245 and subsequent
Order R-264 established the defined limits and producing intervals of gas pools in
Southeast New Mexico.} As a result of the March 17th hearing, the Commission
appointed a Commitiee to propose suggested rules in Case 521 and suggested re-
visions in Case 245. The final report of the committee, containing recommendations
in both Case 245 and Case 521 was made on August 20, 1953 and on August 28, 1953
the Commission issued Order R-356 in Case 321 outlining '"Stand-by' rules for the
four-county area. {No additional order has bezn i1ssued in Case 245 as yet). The
Commission then advertised nine gas pool cases for hearing on September 17, 1953,
the Commzission’s advertisement requesting an order establishing pool rules and
other related matters insofar as they were set forth in Order R-356. Some testi-
mony was received at this time and as a result of these hearings, Orders were
iscsued :n each Case requesting operators and other :nterested parties to show cause
why the rules as outlined in Order R-356 should not be put in effect on November 1,
1953, The hear:ngs were conducted on October 26, 27 and 28 with extensive testi-
mony being given 1n each case, The testimony and evidence given in these hearings
15 the basis for the following recommendations. Since the Rules as outlined in
Order R-356 are numerical in sequence the following comments and recommenda-
iions will be made :n the same numerical order.

Rule 1: The recommended provisions of Rule 1 should be changed since
they apply solely to a defined gas pool. The rule provides an exception to some of
the provisions of statewidz Rule 104. The exception however, should only apply to
paragraph (a) and paragraph (d) of the Rule 104 since they are solely concerned with
gas pocls in particular. Also a further provisicn should be included as sub-para-
graph /c) of the Rule to provide as follows:

{(c) When the well is located upon a tract of not less than a
quarier section of approximately 160 surface contiguous acres substantially in the
form of a square which shall be a legal subdivision {quarter section) of the U. S.
Public Land Survey.

Rule 2;: The previsions of this rule should be placed in effect 1n all nine
pocls.




Rule 3; An appropr-ate rcuision of Rule 3 pertinent 1o eavn porl name
should be 1nserted 'n rach set of pocl rules,

Rule 4: Th's pro.-sion should be set forth in earh set of pool rules,

Rule 5; This Rule and a portion of Rule 8 pertaining to Proration units and
the formation of unorthodox gas units shoild be amended 'n such a manner to limit
the standard proration un’t to a legal quarter section of approximately 160 acres and
al:ow ng exceptions theriio only after notice and hearing. Exceptions should be
}.mited to only extrems .ases wher« Communitization is 'mpractical because of the
prescence of a well whi:h has been producing for considerable length of time, or
wher« a-.rzage is so sitiated that well locations can be adequately placed so as to
insure adequate un:t drainage 1n spite of the unorthodox unit and the correlative
rights of everyons are prote.ted. Furthermore, a policy of not approving unorthodox
un:ts where another unorthodox unit is formed thereby (thus starting a chain reaction)
should be str:i:-tly adhered to. 1t is recognized that this policy which in effect promotes
the formation of communitization or pooling agreements will cause some more work
on the part of everyone con<erned but the inequities which could arise from a large
number of unorthodox un:its far out-we:ghs the work involved,

Since it is ontemplated that the proration period in each pool will
start January 1, 1954, st is entirely possible that a great number of Communitization
Agreements will be delayed 1n execution until after the start of the proration period
or after the completion of the well. Therefors, 1t s recommended that each pool
order contain a provision outlining a policy whizh would allow the total acreage
formed by the agreement, and thus ded:cated to a well be made retroactive to the
first day of the proration period or the first day the well produces, whichever date
1s the later, provided, that the executed Communitization Agreement is in force
and effect on the last day of the proration period.

Rules 6 and 7: The provisions of these rulass should be placed into effect
in each pool as outlined.

Rule 8: The first sentencs of Rule 8 should be included as the last paragraph
and the Tremaining provisions of the rule deleted from all pool rules., This will re-
quir=z the re-numbering of Rules 9 through 15, The reason for the deletion of that
portion of Rul= 8 is outlined in my remarks under Rule 5, ‘

Rules 9 through 15: The provisions of these rules should be incorporated
in =ach set of pocl rules without any changes.

Further Re:ommendations:

It is further recommended that the Commission place in the hands
of alt oprrators, ''preliminary'" nomination forms so that the Commission may
consider the nominations for cach of the 9 ponis for the first six month period of
1954 at the regular November hearing on November 19th. Instructions should be
sent out with the forms staiing that the nominations should apply to only those
wells whizh are considered gas wells and which are not on the oil proration schedule,




nitially ca-h pur-haser or taker of gas should also include with
h's nom:nations the well or welis from which he desires to purchase gas fanuary
I 1954, This would aliow the Commis .ron staff an opportumty to «heck to sre
thav cach wel. to be listed on the scheduie 1s known beforehand and that the well a1s
noi also l:sted on the o:l proration s:>hedule,

n this connection [ believe it also adwisable to point out that a
provis:on shouid be inserted in cach pool order stating that the Commission will
cent-rue io prorate those oil wels which lie within the productive limits of defined
gas pocis as o) wells pending a complete study and redesignation of some of the oil
welis and possinly a re-definition of both oil pools and gas pools, In order to facilitate
this siudy, ali operators in all of the produring pools should be required to submit to
the Commission an electric log or sample log, if available, on each well producing
from the same zone within the defined limits of each gas pool.

it 153 also recommended that an ‘Order be entered immediately in
Case 245 outlining the recommended changes in pool nomenclature as made by the
sib-commitiee :n this case at previous hearings, It 1s also suggested that as soon
as this Order s entered, the Hobbs office sent out Form C-123 requesting pocl
exisrsions which have not yet been made so that a hearing can be held in Decembsr
to consider these pool ¢xtensions.

Due to the fact that considerable testimony was entered by the
Pipeline Companies :n the 9 pool cases requesting some form of a deliverability
formola it is recommended that the Commiszion, through its staff, take immediate
steps to outline an adequate gas well testing program to govern all gas wells in south-
eastern New Mexico. In connection with this, the Commission should supply adequate
tables and forms in order that any deliverability formula zan be properly evaluated
after the necessary well tests are performed. In this connection each poonl order
should :ontain a prowvision that well tests in that particular pool should be made in
aci.ordance with testing prezedure approved by the Commaission.

* It is also recommended that the Commaission carefully consider the
adisab:lity of refusing to approve any subsequent dual completions (gas-oil or gas-gas)
where the recompleiion information shows that the well is not located upon a standard
160 avr« proration unit, It should also be noted that some operators might construe
approval of a dual 10 mean also approval of an unorthodox gas unit,

With ref=rence to the-Rhedes storage area of the Jalco Pool; a
provision should be inserted :n the order pertaining to the Jalco Pool which states that
those storage welis in the Rhodes Unit Area should not be governed by the pool rules,
Previded, however, that the operator of the storage area submits periodic reports
of storage and withdrawal of gas from the unit area.

With particular reference to the Blinebry Pool a study should be
made ‘mmediately cn the withdrawals of gas and oil from this reservoir and a deter-
m:nat:on made after proper notice and hearing of some volumetric withdrawal formula.

O=ztoter 30. 1953
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BEFORE THE OIL. CONSERYATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW
MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING
SK7
CASE NO. 58F
THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL CONSERVATION ORDER NO, R-J$8-A
COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION FOR ALL 375
OPERATORS AND INTERESTED PARTIES IN
THE ﬁmeé‘ GAS POOL TO SHOW CAUSE WHY
THE RULKS AND REGULATIONS AS SET OUT
IN ORDER R-386, WITH ANY ESSENTIAL
AMEINDMENTS, SHOULD NOT BE PUT INTO
EFYECT.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

,Y THE COMMISSION:

=7
This case came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a. m, ¢n October 36

1953, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission of
New Mexico, hersinafter referred to as the "Commission",

NOW, on this day of November, 1953, the Commission,

& quorum being present, having considered the testimony adduced, the exhibits
rocoivcd; the statements of interested parties, the official records of this
Commission and other pertinent data, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

{1) That due public notice having been given, the Commission has
jurisdiction of this cause.

(2} That the Commission by virtue of Order R-356 adopted certain
"Standby Rules’' pertaining to the four county arca of Lea, Eddy, Chaves and

Roosevelt Counlies, New Mexico; said rules dealing with well spacing, allocatior,
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proration units and other pertinent matters.

275
(3} That the Coramission issued Order R-368; pertaining to the

J;.;:SG;S Pool adopting the Rules and Regulations of Order R-356 as the
special pool Rules and Regulations of the :Iﬁoo Cai Pool pending further
order.

(4) That the Rulee and Regulations as set forth in Order R-356
with certain amendments should be placed in full force and effect in the

Jour7l

Jaleo Gas Pool.

(5. TN:rutor- in certsin-devigmmted” PR JEY poeiv-in-
JueTrGa O\
the area of the Jlkvdit\libnl\ should supply to the Commission certain
geological and reservolr imformat in order that 2 complete evaluation of
the productive.limits of this pool can be ascertained.

4

(5)

45 That an adequate gas well testing procedure should be adopted
as soomn as possible so that operators, purchasers and the Commission can
determine the feasibility of empluying an allocation factor pertaining to

“well productivity, deliverability or pressure in allocatirg production and

that pending this evaluation the allocation of gas in thevi:ie'; "Pool shall be
on a 100% acreage basiz using 160 acre proration units as a basie for the
allocation.,

{7) That the allocation of gas on a 160 acre proration unit basis

be limited to 160 acres in the form of a square being a legal =ubdivision,

quarter section, of the U, 5, Public Land Surveysand that deviatior from this



baeis shall be allowed only after proper notice and hearing.

(8) That in granting exception to the standard 160 acre proration
unit the Commission shiud give special consideration to wells heretofore
completed, which would make pooling agreements of acreage econemically

impractical.

/,}',-7’"() Ths. ’ghe' ‘portiomof the Jalpo-Gas Pool kwown as th;,,!!&hpdel
-/ N R ST

/ -:.“‘;.-" . . ST : .
3""‘!‘ Area” sh j(d be l!‘ntcd exqe tfon to the Rules and 'Reguhm- of

; . s . . >

N

i A P " .- SN "»:__.__,.,.r.

i 7 i ‘JJ‘\ S -:‘ i‘;» “ e ‘
the Jilco Pool\provfded certain reporta are made to the Commission,
\/ L Lt ,. p .

(10) That for the purpose of administration and clarification of

peool rules, all the rules applicable to well spacing, production, proration aad

Joer: g
allocation of gas in the Fatco Gas Pool should be set out in this order under the

Jvermig
heading "ZAIOO-GAS POOL RULES"

IT I8 THEREFORE ORDERED:

Josris
That the following Rules shall apply to the Jadee Gas Pocl, Lea

County, New Mexico.

JusTis
JAGO GAS POOL RULES

WELL SPACING AND ACREAGE REQUIREMENTS FOR DRILLING TRACTS,

Rule 1. Any well drilied a distance of one mile or more from the

dus7is

outer boundary of the Jaleo Gas Pool shall be classified as a wildcat well. f/vy

’ dusre -
well drilled less than one mile from the cuter boundary of the Jakee Gas /. /

shall'’ be spaced, drilied, operated aand prorated iz accordance with T e




NS 5
Regulations in effect in the Jalee Gas Pool.

J viJ
$
Rule 2, Each well drilled or recompleied within the Jaboe Gas Pool shall

be located on a tract consisting of not less than a quarter section of approximately
160 surface contiguous acres substantially in the form of a square which shall be
a legal subdivision (quarter section) of the U, S. Public Land Surveys.

Juirss

Rule 3. Each well drilled within the Jeboo Gas Pool shall not he drilled
closer than 660 feet to any outer boundary line of the tract nor closer than 330
fect to a qumr-qnartir section or subdivision inner boundary nor cleser than
1320 feet to a well drilling to or capable of producing frem the same poel.

Rule 4. The Secretary of the Commission shall have authority to grant an
exception to the requirements of Rule 3 without notice and hearing where application
has been filed in due form, and,

(a) When the necessity for an unorthodox location is based on
tepographical cenditions, or is occasioned by the recompletion of a well previously
drilled to anether horizon, and

(b) When either one of the following ie applicable,

1. When the ownership of all oil and gas leases within a
radius of 1320 feet of the proposed location is common with the ownership of the
oil and gas leases under the proposed location.

2. When all owners of oil and gas leases within such radius

consent in writing to the proposed location.

~4-




Rule 5, The provisioa of Statewide Rule 104 Paragraph {(k), shall not appiy
to tke J.ko Gas Poo’ located in Lea Coumty, New Mexico.
GAS PRORATION

kule 6. The Comumission after notice and hesring, shall consider the momina-
tioms of gas purchasers from the iaic‘,cao Pool ard other relevant data and shall
fix the allovable production of the st; Gas Pool, and shall allocate productien
am;s. the gas wells in the Q&Gan Pool upon a reasonable basis with due regard
te correlative rights.
PRORATION UNITS

Rule 7 (a) For the purpose of gas zllocation in the m Gas Pool. a
standard proration unit shall consist of between 155 and 162 cantiguous surface
scres subdbstanmtially in the form of 2 square which shali be a legal subdivision
(quarter section) of the U, 3. Public Land S8urveys; provided, however, that a gas
preration unit other than 3 legal quarter section may be formed after natice and
hearing by the Commission, except as outlined in Paragraph (b). Any allocation
undt ceataining less than 158 acres or more than 162 acres shall be a non-standard
unit and its allowable shall be decreased or increased to that proportion of the
standard usit allowable that the number o acres contained therein bears to 160
acres. Any standard preration unit consisting of between 158 and 162 contiguous
u:‘rhee acres shall be considered as containing 160 acres for the purpose of gas
sllecation.

(b) The Secretary of the Commission shall have authority to grast an
exceoption te Rule 7 (a) witheout Notice and Hearing where application has been filed
in due form and where the following facts exist and the following provisions are
complied with;

1. The non-standard unit consists of less acreage than a standard
proration umit,

2. The acreage assigned to the non-standard unit lies whelly within
a legal quarter section and contains » well capable of producing gas into a gas trams-
portation facility on the date of this order.

3. The operator recelves written consent in the form of waivers

frem all operaters in the adjoining 160 acre proration units.




GAS ALLOCATION

Rule 8. At least 30 days prior to the beginning of each gas proration period
the Commiseion shall hold 8 hearing after due notice has been given. The
Commission shall cause {o be submitted by each gas purchaser its "Preliiminary

Nominations' of the amount of gas which each in good faith actually desires to

P

- :
Joox Jes

purchase within the ensuing proration period, by months, from the Jaleeo G;-

Pool. The Commission shall consider the "Preliminary Nominations™ of
purchasers, actual production, and such other factors as may be deemed applicable
in determining the amount of gas that may be produced wihout waste within the
ensuing proratioa p2ried. 'Preliminary Nominations' shall be submitted on

a form prescribed by the Commission.

Rule 9. Kach month, the Commission shall cause to be submitted by
each gas purchaser its "Supplemental Nominations' of the amount of gas which
each in ‘ood faith actually desires to purchase within the ensuing proration month
from tthJudég%u P§o1. The Commission shali hold a public hearing between
the 15th and 20th days of each month to determine the reasonable market demand
f§r gas for the ensuing proration month, and shall issue a proration schedule
setting out the amount of gas which each well may produce during the ensuing
preratica month. Included in the monthly proration schedule shall be a >.i:<

tabulation of allowable and production for the second preceding month together

with an adjusted allowable computation for the second preceding month. Said

-6-




adjusted allowable rhall be computed by comparing the actual si'owable assigned
with the actual production. In the event the allowable assigned is greater than
the actual production, the aliowabies assigned the top allowable units shall be
reduced proportisaately, and in the event the allowable assigned is less than the
production then the allowables assigned the top allowable units shall be increased
proportionately. '"Supplemental Nominations' shall be submitted on a form
prescribed by the Commission.

The Commission shall include in the proratior schedule the gas wells in

Juireg
the Jalee Gas Posl delivering to a gas transportation facility, or lease gathering

ayluil. and shall include in the proration schedule of thj Jc‘i:: éll Pool any well
which it fimds is being urc;soubl’ discriminated against through denial of access

to a gas transpertation facility, which is reascnably zapable of handling the type

of gas produced by such well, The total allowable to be allocated to the pool

each menth shall be equal to the sum of the supplemental nominations together

with any adjustment which the Commission deems advisable. ‘Thc auocatieﬁ to

a petl remaining after subtracting the capacities of marginal units shall be divided
and allocated ratably amoag the non-marginal \r.nit- in the proportion that the

acreage contained in each unit bears to the total acreage alloted to such non-marginal

units.

BALANCING OF PRODUCTION

Rule 10. Underproduction: The dates 7:00 A, M., January |l and 7:06 A, M.,

July 1 shall be known as balancing dates and the periods of time bounded by these




P

ERCE St

dates shall be known as gas proration periods. The amount of current gas
allowable remaining unproduced at the end of each proration period shall be
carried forward to and may be produced during the next succeeding proration
period in addition to the marmal gas allowable for such succeeding period; but
whatever amount thereof is not made up within the first succeeding proration
period shall be cancelled. If, at the end of the first succeeding proration

peried, & greater ameunt of allowable remeine unpreduced than was carried
forward as underpreduction, the amount carried forward to the second succeeding
period shall be the total underproduction less the amount carried forward to the
first succeeding periad.

If it appears that such continued underproduction has resulted from
inability of the well to produce its allowable, it may be classified as a marginal
well and its allewable reduced to the well's ability to preduce.

Rule 11, Overproduction: A well which has produced a greater amount
of gas than was aliowed during a given proration period shal’ have its allowable
for the first succeeding proration period reduced by the amount of such over-
preduction and such everproduction shall be made up within the first succeeding
proration peried. H, at the end of the first succeeding proration period, the
well is s<ill overproduced, it shall be shut in and its curreat monthly allowable
charged against said overproduction until the well is in balance. If, at any time,
a well is overproduced an amount equaling six times its current monthly allowable,

it shall be shut in until it is in balance.




The Commission may allow overproduction to be made up at a lesser

rate than would be the case if the well were completely shut in upon a showing

at public hearing after due notice that complete shut in of the well would result

in material damage to the well.

GRANTING OF ALLOWABLES

Rule 12. No gas well shall be given an allowable until Form C-104 and

¥Yorm C-110 have been filed together with a plat showing acreage attributed to

said well and the locations of 511 wells on the lease.

Rule 13. Allowables to newly completed gas wells shall commence on the

date of comnection to a gas transportation facility or the date of filing of Form

C-104 and Fssa= C-110 and the plat described above, whichever date is the

later.

REPORTING OF PRODUCTION

Rule 14. The memthly gas production from each gas well shall be metered
separately and the gas production therefrom shall be submitted to the Commias!on/
on Faoem C-ii§

80 as te reach the Commission on or before the twentieth day of the month next
succeed'ng the month in which the gas was produced. The operator shall show
en such report what disposition has been made of the gas produced. The full
preduction of gas from each well shall be charged against the well's allowable
regardless of what disposition has been made of the gas; provided, however

that gas used on the lease for consumption in lease houses, treaters, combustion
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engines and other similar lease equipment shall not be charged 2gainst the weii's

allowable,

DEFINITIONS

Rule 15. A gas well shall mean a well producing gas or natural gas from

a common source of gas supply from a gas pool determined by the Commission.

Rule 16, The term "gas purchaser’ as used in these ruies, shall mean any

"taker" of gas either at the wellhead or at any point on the lease where connection

is made for gas transportation or utilization. It shall be the responsibility of said

‘taker' to submit a nomirstion.

PROVIDED FURTHER that those wells located within the defined limits

Jusrig
of the Julme Gas Pool which produce oil and receive an oil allowable on the oil

proratien schedule shall be prerated as oil wells pending further study and that

“preliminary” and "supplemental" nominations, as outlingd in Rules 8 and 9

above, shall pertain only to gas wells which are not assigned an oil allowable.

PROVIDED FURTHER that all operators of oil or gas wells shall submit

to the Hobbs office of this Commission (Box 2045) on or before January 1, 1954

& copy of either am clectric log or sample log of each well,whether ofl or gas,
NIBYE 5 :

they operate within the defined limits of the Jlwe Gas Pool. Attached to each

log shall be a detailed report showing well elevation, total depth, plug back depth,

depth of production string, interval of perforations and open hole and estimation

of formation tops of Ywiwey-Sw-an-Rivers and Queer as indicated by the log.




Iz the event that the Commission deems it advisable to
obtain additional information from wells producing outside the defined limits
JGJS?JI

of the Jadwe Gas Pool the Secretary of the Commission is hereby authorised to

issue ¢ directive to operators in order to obtain the desired information,

PROVIDED FURTHER That the provisions of thesp-fules contained
\,_y\ '(“.-»'
: ~

herein shall not apply to thoc\q wells involved e Rhodes Storage Area.
Provided, however, that mrno}"éyﬁe Rhodes Storage area shall submit
N
semi-annual reports, c:r/t;p(p:mdlng Qi@: the Jalco pool proration period, said
>,
hY

reports shall cel:t}_’ﬁ statistical informauo:}‘qhowing the amount of gas injected
d R

%
Ed

A
and ﬂtﬁp‘n from storage during each period ;ﬁq the cumulative amount ef

‘:,!

."

injected and withdrawn at the end of the proration peﬁqd

PROVIDED FURTHER that as soon as possible a testing procedure for

all gas wells shall be adopted by the Commissior. Said procedure shall contain

adequate tests inm order to determine the usefulness of employing any well potential,

deliverability or pressure factors in allocating gas.

PROVIDED FURTHER that those operators whe desire approval of the

Commission of gas-oil dual completione under the provisions of Statewide Rule
112-A should alse comply with the provisions of Rules 2, 3 and 4 of thia order

before approval will be granted.

PROVIDED &WRTHER that in order to inaugurate gas prorationing and

Jousres

allocation in the Jalag Gas Poo!l on January 1, 1954 the Commission shall consider
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the nominations of purchasers for the proration period beginning January 1, 1954
at the regular heariag of the Commission on No.ember 19, 1953 and shall require
3 I
each purchaser of gas from the Jghas Gas Pool to submit with each "supplemental"
f nomination a list of the wells and their location from which gas is to be purchased
commencing Jaauary 1, 1954, In this instance the list of wells shall pertain

solely to those wells which are gas wells and are not on the oil proration schedule.

PROVIDED FURTHER that in the event an eperator has a producing well

on acreage which does net conform to the provisions of Rule Z or Rule 7 and

an exception to Rule 7 is to be requested of this Commission the necessary informa-
tion requested under Rule 12 should be complied with peading Commission action.

In this imstance the Proratiorn Manager is directed to assign to the well only that
acreage attributable to the well lying within the quarter section upon which the

well is located. In the evemt the unorthodox unit is approved after notice and

hearing and an increase in total acreage is permitted then the total allowable assigned
the well shall be adjusted and made retroactive to the lst day of the proration period

or the 1st day the well produced into a gas transportation facility if the well was

not productive prior to January 1, 1954,




